
13. COMMUNITY CENTRES – SHIRLEY/PAPANUI

The Board received a report on the operation of community centres in the Board’s area for 2000/2001.

The Board decided:

1. That the information be received.

2. That the Board consider the possibility of Abberley Hall having it’s own management committee.

3. That Shirley members meet with the Property Unit regarding redecoration of Abberley Hall.

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


